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Day Chapter 
Monday, March 3, 2014 

9:00 am Sit ‘n Sew (Service Projects) 
12:30 pm Meeting, Program,  

Show and Tell 
Fairview Methodist Church 

We are hoping to meet March 3.  Surely the 
weather will cooperate this time! This is just  
after “Retreat” so everyone will be ready to   
enjoy Eva Studley and her Trunk Show.  Jerry 
Ricker will be here to sharpen scissors.   
 
We have some changes this month, so please 
read carefully! 
 
#1  We will be working on our Service Projects 
during the morning since we did not get to meet 
last month.  Bring your sewing machines, etc.   
Everything is “kitted” and ready to be sewn      
together.  Ustena will be there to help you.  You 
can work by yourself or in teams. 
 
#2  We are starting our meeting at 
12:30 pm instead of 1:00 pm.     
This is for March only. 
 
Can’t wait to see that Show and 
Tell from Retreat!  Happy Quilting!   
 

Mary Petersen, Day Chapter President      

Star l ight  P iecemakers ’  
Chapter  Meeting  

 

Thur.  March 6 ,  2014  
Door s Open at  6 pm  

Meeting and Pr ogr am at  7 PM  
 

Fair view Methodist  Church  

Editor:  Marilyn Wooldridge 

 
PAM THULI:  Pam is a mother of two daughters 
and grandmother of a four year old grand-
daughter. She has lived in Mexico, Missouri for 13 
years and grew up in Bellflower in Montgomery 
County. Anticipating the arrival of that grand-
daughter, Pam began quilting with a crib quilt. 
She does machine piecing and quilting and  
includes cross-stitch embroidery. Pam has worked 
in Columbia for the Adult Learning Center for 8 
years. She enjoys motorcycle trips, hunting and 
fishing, especially trout fishing.  

 

TWILA CAREY:  Twila came to Columbia in 1969 
from Joplin, Missouri. She has three daughters, 
three grand-daughters, and four great-
grandchildren. She worked as a nurse for twenty
-five years before retiring. Once retired, she 
started quilting and enjoys machine piecing. 
Twila shared that she learned on an 1894 hand 
cranked Singer machine. She collects antique 
machines. At the Community Methodist Church, 
she teaches immigrant women from several 
countries basic sewing, enjoying the challenge of 
demonstrating when she and they speak        
different languages. She also really likes dogs, 
owning two of her own. 

NEW MEMBER CAMEOS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This month our guest is the internet quilting  
sensation Jenny Doan! Come meet Jenny in     
person and enjoy her in-person demonstrations   
of her quick-quilting techniques. We will also 
have a power-point presentation on the club 
budget - a state of our treasury, if you will.   
For show and tell, you might want to bring      
something you've made from one of Jenny's   
tutorials, and  of course your most recent work 
to show off. I'm so excited about the March  
program! See you there! Doors open at 6pm.  
 
Kaye 
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Quilt-A-Gram 
Published monthly by Booneslick Trail Quilt-
ers’ Guild, a not-for-profit organization,  
established in 1978, and dedicated to   
educating its members and the community 
in the art and appreciation of quilt making. 

TREASURER’S REPORT 
Submitted by  

Judi Kirkpatrick 

As of January 31, 2014 
 

Checking Acct. Balance $21,815.41 

Savings  $1,033.75 

CD's (2) $10.841.20 

Total Combined Balance $33,690.36 

  

Number of Members 174 

  

Fiscal Year Beginning    
Balance 

$8.965.14 

FYTD Income $19,912.41 

FYTD Expenses $7,062.14 

Current Checking Acct. Bal. $21,815.41 

 2013-2014 BTQG 
Board of Directors 

 

Elected Officers:   

CEO Sharon Lawler 573-696-0102 (home) 

Vice CEO Hank Botts 573-424-1190 (cell) 

Secretary Betty White 573-696-3776 (home) 

Treasurer Judi Kirkpatrick 660-734-0358 (cell) 

Day Chapter  
President 

Mary Petersen 573-446-2335 (home) 
573-289-4120 (cell) 

Starlight Chapter 
President  

Kaye Mallory  660-349-5128 (cell) 

Past CEO Dennis Smith  573-445-7787 (home) 

Appointed          
Chairpersons: 

  

 
Day Chapter Program 
 
 Chair 

Brenda Austin  573-657-2332 (home) 

Starlight Program 
Chair 

Alice Leeper 573-489-1458 (cell) 

Quilt Show  Dennis Smith 573-445-7787 (home) 

Library Merril Winfield 573-446-8676 (home) 

Historian  Virginia Peterson 573-442-0042 (home) 

Service Project  Irmgard Marsh  
Connie Richards 

573-230-6196 (cell) 
660-346-1577 (cell) 

Hospitality  Christi Brietzke 573-449-3405 (home) 

Membership  Corinne Remeika 573-449-7574 (home) 

Newsletter Editor Marilyn Wooldridge 660-848-2213 (home) 
573-289-2957 (cell) 

Membership Booklet Alice Leeper 573-489-1458 (cell) 

Webmaster Willie Morris 573-445-4217 (home) 

Retreat (ad hoc) Barb Nixon 573-239-1039 (cell) 

Newsletter deadline is the Wednesday 
after the Executive Board Meeting at   

6:30 pm, of each month.                                      
E-mail items to:  

mmwooly@yahoo.com  

Regular meetings of the Guild are held on the 
first Monday of the month at 1:00 pm and the 
first Thursday of the month at 7:00 pm at the 

Fairview United Methodist Church,             
3200 Chapel Hill Rd., Columbia, Missouri.  
Annual dues are $30 for the fiscal year of    

July 1 to June 30.   
Dues are payable on July 1st. 

CORRECTIONS/ADDITIONS TO THE 
BTQG 2013-14 MEMBERSHIP            

DIRECTORY    
                                                                           

 Arlene Swindell    
 1917 Garnet Drive  
 Columbia MO 65202     
 Phone 573-443-5672     
 swindell123@yahoo.com      
 Birthdate 3/1 

DAY CHAPTER PLEASE READ 

We are starting our meeting at 

12:30 pm instead of 1:00 pm.  

This is for March only. 

 

mailto:mmwooly@yahoo.com
mailto:swindell123@yahoo.com
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“AND NOW A WORD FROM YOUR CEO” 
 
Karen Prins, a former BTQG member from several years back passed away in January.  As per BTQG 
Policy, guild funds will not be used to purchase a book in honor of a former guild member, but       
contact Ann Rennier or see her at the March chapter meetings if you wish to donate toward a book  
in honor of Karen.  Since Karen lived in Ashland the last several years, Ann would like to have the 
book housed at the Ashland branch of DBRL, but any resident of Boone County can check it out, of 
course.  Karen was instrumental in persuading Ann to join BTQG and also mentored Ann in adding     
to her quilting skills.  Karen enjoyed traditional quilting and machine applique. 
 
The Board has formed a committee to recommend some revisions to our By-Laws and Policies.  If 
there are changes that you would like to see in these documents, please email your suggested    
wording and your reason for wanting the changes to lawlersk@centurytel.net and the committee 
will consider adding these to our revisions.  All By-Law changes will be published in the May  
newsletter and will be discussed and voted on by the general membership at the Annual Meeting  
on June 7, along with any Policy changes that might best be approved or denied by the general  
membership rather than just by the BTQG Board. 
 
Our treasurer, Judi Kirkpatrick, will show a short power point explanation of our guild’s finances at 
both chapter meetings in March.  This was planned for February.  Weather was too cold and snowy 
for schools to be in session, however, so both of our chapter meetings were canceled as well. 
 
Remember to work on some projects to donate for sale at the quilt show’s market place.  If you have 
some already done, bring them in March for others to see.  If you want someone to store them for 
you until the quilt show, that can be arranged.  We are looking into other venues, such as craft fairs, 
at which our guild can offer quilted items for sale to supplement the guild’s bank balance.  If you 
know of some likely craft venues, please pass them on to me or either of the chapter presidents. 
Sharon Lawler 

2013-2014 CEO 

 

MORE WAYS TO GET INVOLVED IN BTQG! 
 

Charm group: 

We will meet at 11:45 a.m., Monday March. 3. That’s 

just prior to the Day Chapter meeting. Bring your lunch 

and we can exchange fabric while we share lunch. For 

the first exchange each participant should bring seven 

stacks of 10 six- inch squares. Use good quality fabrics, 

preferably pre-washed. It will take 1/6 yard= 6 inches 

by the width of the fabric to cut the squares with no 

waste. Safety pin or thread tack the stacks to make 

them easier to handle. If you have questions please con-

tact Bettina Havig by phone or email.  There will be a 

handout or possible charm templates.  
 

Bettina Havig 
449-1602  
bettinaqc@socket.nwr 

Bonne Femme Book Group: 

The group will meet at 1 p.m, March18, DBRL, 

Room A.  

The book is -A PATCHWORK OF PIECES/aka 

LOVE OF QUILTS, by Carol Crabb and Cuesta 

Benberry,  

The next 3 titles, in order are 

April- MRS LINCOLN’S DRESSMAKER, by      

Jennifer Chiaverini 

May- THE LAST RUNAWAY, by Tracy Chevalier 

June– THE UNION QUILTERS, By Jennifer    

Chiaverini 
 

Any member is welcome to attend.  

 

For Jane Austen fans... Barbara Brackman is planning a weekly blog 

with a block of the week celebrating Jane Austen. If people want to 

sign up to receive it each week they can go  

  http:/austenfamilyalbumquilt.blogspot.com  

mailto:lawlersk@centurytel.net
mailto:lawlersk@centurytel.net
mailto:bettinaqc@socket.nwr
http://austenfamilyalbumquilt.blogspot.com/
http:/austenfamilyalbumquilt.blogspot.com
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 MARCH CALENDAR 2014 

Guild related or sponsored activities are included in the Master Calendar. 

Interest groups that are currently closed are noted with ‡‡. For additional 

    information, call the contact person listed.  New interest groups may be formed at any time.                                             

Please contact Vice CEO, Hank Botts, 573-424-1190 or email jackandhank@mchsi.com 

BOARD AND CHAPTER EVENTS 

Date Time Event Place & Contact 

 

03 Mar. 9:00 AM 
Day Chapter Sit and Sew 

Service Project Work Day 

Fairview United Methodist Church 

Mary Petersen      573-289-4120 

  

03 Mar. 

  
12:30 PM 

Day Chapter Meeting 

Eva Studley Trunk Show 

  

Fairview United Methodist Church 

Mary Petersen     573-446-2335 

06 Mar. 7:00 PM 

Starlight Piecemakers 

Jenny Doan 

Quilting Quickly With Jenny 

Doors open 6:00 to sew, visit, eat 

Fairview United Methodist Church 

Kaye Mallory   660-349-5128 

 

10 Mar. 6:30PM Board of Directors Meeting 
at DBRL (library) Conf Rm A 

Sharon Lawler   573-696-0102 

  
12 Mar. 5:00 PM Newsletter Deadline 

Marilyn Wooldridge 

mmwooly@yahoo.com   

660-848-2213 

SPECIAL INTEREST GROUPS 

  

 03 Mar 11:45AM Charm Group 

Fairview United Methodist Church 

Contact  Bettina Havig 

573 449-1602 (H) 
 

12 Mar. 10:00 AM Small Wonders--New Group 
at Oasis 

contact Karon Huggler   443-7410 

  

13 Mar. 

  

9:30-11:30 Sassy Stitchers (Day Appliqué) 
at DBRL (library) 9:30-11:30am 

contact Donna Burris   474-4338 

 

17 Mar. 1:00 PM 
EZ2B Stitchers 

(Handmade Quilts) 

at Quilt 4 U 

contact Linda Sandlin   814-1629 

  

  

18 Mar. 

  

1-3 PM 

“Bonne Femme” Book Group 

A Patchwork of Pieces AKA Love 

of Quilts by Carol Crab &  

Cuesta Benberry  

at  DBRL 1-3pm. 

Room A 

Bettina Havig  573-449-1602 (H) 

 

20 Mar. 9:00 AM English Paper Piecing 
For location, contact 

Joan Westcott   874-8160 

 
By email Mystery Quilt 

contact Cecile Mazan               

cemmazan@gmail.com 

‡‡CLOSED SPECIAL INTEREST GROUPS 

10 Mar. 2:00PM ‡‡Innovators  
Joan Westcott  874-8160 

 room A at the DBRL 

  

27 Mar. 

  

9:00 AM 
‡‡Red Work Myrna Powers   573-445-0766 

March 
flower-  
daffodil 

DAY CHAPTER PLEASE READ 

We are starting our meeting at 12:30 pm instead of    

1:00 pm.  This is for March only. 

 

mailto:mmwooly@yahoo.com
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Day Chapter – April Speaker 
Pat Yamin – Come Quilt With Me 

From Brooklyn, NY 
 

Come Quilt With Me began in 1981, being a mail order catalog for Quilters.  You could buy  
whatever you wanted except fabric through the catalog.  Pat had moved to New York from the 
Midwest.  Not being able to find quilting supplies in NYC prompted Pat to buy supplies for her 
students, and it grew from there.  By the late 1980’s, the economy was changing and Pat had 
the desire to manufacture her own products for quilters. 
 

In 1991 she introduced her first line of acrylic templates, PAT’S PERFECT PATCHWORK        
TEMPLATES, at the Houston Quilt Market.  It was so successful that Pat began getting calls from 
all over, asking her what her next line of patterns were going to be.  Her templates have been 
very successful and many people refer to them as being “goof proof.” 
 

Pat will present a lecture on One Patch & Two Patch quilts on Monday, April 7 at the Day  
Chapter meeting.  She will also conduct a morning workshop on her OZARK TILE quilt pattern.   
 

The registration form and supply list for the workshop are on the back of this page.  Registration 
is $20.00 and must be received by March 19, to ensure we have a minimum (18) number to fill 
the class.  She will take up to 25 students in her class.  So if you think you want to participate in 
the class, please complete your registration now and send it in.  
 

Brenda Austin 
Program Chair, Day Chapter 

OZARK TILE by Pat Yamin 



Pat Yamin – Come Quilt With Me 
From Brooklyn, NY 

 
Monday, April 7, 2014, 8:30 a.m. to 12:00 noon, Fairview Methodist Church 
 
OZARK TILE Quilt Workshop – Supply List 
 

 
 

Cut on line and return this portion with registration fee. 
 

Pat Yamin – Come Quilt With Me – Ozark Tile Quilt Class 
From Brooklyn, NY 

 
 
 
Name_______________________________________ Phone ______________________ 
 
E-mail 
______________________________________________________________________ 
 
Fee:  $20.00  
 
Please send your registration to: 
 
Brenda Austin 
3971 E. Webster Rd. 
Hartsburg, MO 65039 
 

Basic sewing supplies 
Sewing Machine or by hand 
1/4" foot for the machine 
Neutral colored thread 
28 mm rotary cutter and a new blade  
Mat to cut on, if you have a rotating one bring it 
Sandpaper dots or the Omnigrid non-slip sheets for the back of the templates 
 
Fabric: This is a terrific scrap class. Bring at least 1 yard of assorted scraps and at  
least 1/2 yard for the center. (This can be scrappy too).  
 
Template: $16.00 from Teacher 
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 Quilt Show Entry Form – Not Your Mother’s Quilts!  
 
The BTQG quilt show Not Your Mother’s Quilts! will be May 10-11th, 2014 at Fairview United     
Methodist Church. In order to get the program, map insert, and lay-out done in a timely manner, 
and accurately, our deadline this year is April 18th (if mailed April 15th). SO….. Start planning your     
entries. You must be a paid member to enter a quilt or sponsor a quilt. No quilt may be entered 
that has been in a BTQG show in the last five years, unless it was voted “Viewer’s Choice” in the 
previous show.  
 
Again this year, we STRONGLY ENCOURAGE you to type your entry directly into the form on the 
internet. This will make it much easier to do the labels. It also saves the guild money for printing 
costs. For those who sincerely shudder and shake at the thought of using the internet, we will be 
happy to accept the hand-written forms. For anyone who is submitting entries by hand, you will 
also need to fill in your claim check, except the areas marked “to be assigned”. If you do on-line, 
the computer will fill in the claim check for you. It is quick and easy to do.  
 
TO DO ON-LINE REGISTRATION, you need to know the information from the registration form, 
especially width and height (IN INCHES).  
 
1.  Go to the BTQG website (http://btqg.missouri.org) and click on “For Entry Forms Click Here.”  
2.  On the next page select “Click here” to enter your quilt online.  
3.  Read the directions at the top, BUT basically you just click on each entry with your mouse and 
 type.  Be sure you pull down the arrow that says type of entry in order to choose Challenge, 
 Friendship, Wall hanging, Decorative, etc.  
4.  When finished, hit “Submit Quilt.”  
5.  Double check your typing for accuracy.  
6.  If okay, hit “submit my entry.” If not, go back and make corrections.  
7.  Print your claim check and label (all filled out for you) before proceeding,  
8. Then either click on “Submit another quilt,” or hit the red X in the upper right hand corner to 

close windows.  
 
Note: If you choose “wearable” OR “decorative,” identify the item by “decorative type,” so that 
we can make arrangements to exhibit it properly. Then fill in approximate size. Again, there are 
categories for “challenge quilt” and “education.” So if you participated in the challenge or made a 
quilt or other item in a BTQG sponsored class or in a class taught at a retreat, we would like to  
display those. 
  
If you do not want to use the online entry form to enter your quilt, forms will be available at the 
March and April meetings. The form can also be printed from the BTQG website.  
 
I will be at the March, April and May meetings to answer any questions. If you already know and 
have finished some of your entries, please submit the forms early. If you have any questions, you 
can also call me at 573-445-4217 or email morrisw@missouri.edu. 

Please inform your guild of our guild, Bits 'n' Pieces' (bitsnpiecsguild.com) upcoming quilt show at the 
Greensfelder Queeny Park at 550 Weidman Rd, Ballwin, MO on March 15 10-5 and March 16 11-4.  Please 
see the attachment for further details. 
 
Thank you, Mary Miller, Publicity Chair  Fanfare of Quilts 2014 Bits 'n' Pieces Quilt Guild 

http://btqg.missouri.org
mailto:morrisw@missouri.edu
bitsnpiecesguild.com
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P.O. Box 542 

Columbia, MO 65205-542 

O u r  M e e t i n g  P l a c e  
 

Fairview United Methodist Church 

3200 Chapel Hill Road 

Columbia, MO 65203 

Starlight Piecemakers’ 
Chapter Meeting 

 
Thursday,  March 6, 2014 

 
Doors open at 6 pm 

Meeting and Program at 7 pm 
 
 

Bring a Quilt for Show and Tell 
 

Fairview United Methodist Church 

 

  Day Chapter  Meeting  
 
 Monday,  March 3, 2014 

 
9:00 am Sit ‘n Sew  
(Service Projects) 

12:30 pm Meeting, Program,  

Show and Tell 

 
Fairview United Methodist Church 

 

BTQG is on the Web 
 

HTTP://BTQG.MISSOURI.ORG 

DAY CHAPTER PLEASE READ 

We are starting our meeting at 

12:30 pm instead of 1:00 pm.  

This is for March only. 

 

3/1 Arlene Swindell 

3/4 Cindy Bryan 

3/5 Betty A Lenz 

3/6 Marlene Duffield 

3/9 Raeann Lenzini 

3/10 Rosalia Meyer 

3/11 Pam Thuli 

3/13 Margaret Heller 

3/15 Judy Nemmers 

3/16 Linda Sandlin 

3/18 Lindsay K Browning 

3/19 Margaret Fines 

3/22 Elsie Langland 

3/23 Paula Stogsdill 

3/24 Marilyn Wooldridge 

3/30 Ida May Anderson 

3/31 Catherine Duffy 


